
Trombly PTO Minutes 
 

In attendance: Kristina Suson,  Renee Jakubowski, Beverly Bennert, Helen Hannigan, Walter Fitzpatrick, Kathryn Crotty, Jennifer Hutchison, Jen Evans, 
Blanchy, Charlene Williams, Beth Newhart, Adrienne Savage, Andrea Daniell, Courtney Dykstra, Barry Loucks, Anthony DeLuca, Mena McLean 
 

Date: 2/15/17 Start Time: 7:03 p.m. Stop Time: 7:45p.m. Location: Library 
Facilitator: Renee Jakubowski Scribe: Beth Newhart 

 
 

AGENDA TOPICS 
Agenda Discussion Follow Up Needed Staff Assigned Status 
Approval of the minutes Motion: Anthony DeLuca 

Second: Kristina Suson 
Motion passes unanimously 

  Standing 

President’s Report DI Team presentation 
Motion to spend $174 on the Butterfly Garden made 
by Blanchy Kaminski, seconded by Anthony DeLuca. 
Motion passes 
 
Thanks to Blanchy Kaminski for Multicultural festival, 
JoMarie Schmidt and Destination Imagination 
parents for dance party, Janine Eckert and Kelly 
Francis for Talent Show.  
 
Ann Passino requested $150 for 30, $5-gift cards for 
to book fair for “”Kids Caught Reading.” Kristina 
Suson moves, Anthony DeLuca seconds. Motion 
passes.  

 Renee Jakubowski Standing 

Treasurer’s Report Report attached 
 

 Renee Jakubowski  Standing 

Vice President’s Report 
 

Nothing to report  Anthony DeLuca Standing 

Corresponding Secretary’s 
Report 

Nothing to report  Kristina Suson Standing 

Principal’s Report 1 School, 1 Book set to begin March 1.  
 
Setting up online conference sign up for March 
29&30 conferences 

 Walter Fitzpatrick Standing 



 
 

Teacher Representative’s 
Report 

Nothing to report  Steve Buckman Standing 

PTO School Board Rep Report 
 
 
PTO Council Report 

Board acknowledged fifth grade emperors project  
 
 
See attached 

 Adrienne Savage 
 
 

Jen Evans 

Standing 
 
 

Standing 
 

Commmittee Reports Tech- Fundraising just over $3,600. Order placed in 
January. Chromebooks at 389 and iPads due this 
week. Meeting with teachers on 2/16, and we may 
need $900 more to complete this phase. Beverly 
Bennert and Helen Hannigan. 
 
Lunchtime enrichment: pottery project available. 
Renee Jakubowski 
 
Clinic-new chair needed next year. - Renee 
Jakubowski 
 
Family Game Night- March 3. Steve and Walt will do 
Family Feud. Fifth grade selling pizza for Camp 
Howell. - Beverly Bennert 
 
Hospitality-dinner sign up coming out for 
conferences. - Renee Jakubowski 
 
 
 

  Standing 

Old Business Greenhouse-looking into separate acocunt for 
remaining funds. Structure for spending as 
well.-Beverly Bennert 

 

   

New Business Mena McLean offered to help Mary Jo Wyse with 
allergy awareness project. 
 
 
 

   



 
Announcements     

 
 

FOLLOW UP NEEDED 
Agenda Discussion Follow Up Needed Staff Assigned Status 
    Standing 
     
     

NEXT MEETING:​ March 15​, 2017 at 7:00pm, Trombly library 
 


